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2021-2022 Officers  

Linda Michalek,  

  President 

Sherrie Chrysler, VP 

Al Holmes, Treasurer  

Renea Callery, 

  Secretary  

Don Killion,  

  Asst. Secretary  

Roger Frank, Imm.  

  Past President  

 

Board of Directors  

2020-2022  

Warren Hartley  

Jim Rugenski  

Brad Schoolmaster 

 

2021-2023  
Skip Armstrong 

Renan Ludscher 

Don Killion 

 

 (L)  Clayton Herrst – 

Nobody was buying his 

explanation for the 

Shiner.   Skate 

Boarding!!! Hah! 

(R) Ray Scoboria.  

Brave, Fun, Generous, 

how do you describe 

Ray?  One never knows 

when he’s going to pull 

out an instrument and 

inspire us all.   “We of 

Kiwanis” was his 

selection this night! 

 

This proud group of 

University of Michigan 

Dearborn CIRCLE K 

GRADUATES have spent the 

past 4 years participating in 

Kiwanis activities, creating 

great activities of their own, 

definitely helped raise money 

for us during Kiwanis Peanut 

sales, and so much more.  

Renea C. is their advisor and 

she couldn’t be more proud to 

have them share a farewell 

dinner with us as they receive 

a Certificate of Appreciation 

from a very appreciative 

Kiwanis Club. 

From L:  Kiwanis Foundation President Scott Murdoch, Circle K President Hussein Chaaban; 

Hadi Hourani, Member; Cierra Murphy, District Representative; Alyssa Boye, Treasurer;  

Nevada Hargress, Member; Molouk Harp, Vice President.   Back Row:  Advisor Renea Callery 

and Kiwanis President Linda Michalek 

You never know! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 BOB BRYER has a request!!! 

Great Lakes Scrip gift card sale fundraiser 

For many years, the Kiwanis club of Dearborn 

Outer Drive has been selling gift cards.  This 

project raises about $500 per year. 

The sales occur about 3 times per year at irregular 

intervals when the demand reaches $1,000.  The 

largest sale happens in December and sales reach 

$6,000. 

Bob Bryer has been managing this fundraiser for 

many years.  Bob is now planning to be in Ft. 

Myers, Florida, November through April. 

If the club wishes to continue this project, we need 

a volunteer to step up and take charge. 

Please see President Linda if you are interested. 

 

Thank you Pam Carstea for announcing May birthdays and Kiwanis Anniversaries. 

Thank you Sherrie C. and Pat R. and Norm R. and Lisa B. for starting our May meetings off with prayer.  

Thank you to Sue Smith, Jan Frank and Marge Bryer who we recognize at our meetings on a regular basis 

and we do appreciate and enjoy your Company!  Thank you, Ladies! 

Jim Rugenski continues the Dictionary project for all Dearborn 3
rd

 Graders.  Will share at June Bd Mtg. 

The Shorts are coming out at the meeting – Summer is almost Here!  Stay tuned for the Fines!   

 

 

KIWANITALK 

May 5
th

 schedule  

4:30 – 5:15     Dearborn Police Chief 

5:15 – 6:00    Vista Maria 

6:15 – 6:45    DHS Students promoting either a  

    movie or a play? 

June 2nd schedule  

4:30-5:15  

5:15-6:00 Camille Gibson, Dearborn Rec 

 

 Kiwanis 

Parade 

Peanuts 

Veterans 

Patriotism 

Honor   

Soldiers 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

DEARBORN KIWANIS CELEBRATES BY PARTICIPATING IN 

THE MEMORIAL DAY PARADE! 

Memorial Day is an American holiday, observed on the last Monday of May, honoring 

the men and women who died while serving in the U.S. military.  

Originally known as Decoration Day, it originated in the years following the Civil War and became an 

official federal holiday in 1971. Many Americans observe Memorial Day by visiting cemeteries or 

memorials, holding family gatherings and participating in parades.  

Memorial Day originally honored only those lost while fighting in the Civil War.   The Holiday evolved 

to commemorate American military personnel who died in All Wars. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Who Represented KIWANIS today? 

Kiwanians:  Renea C., Richard N.,  

Norm R., Sherrie C. and Peggie P.  

Key Club:  EFHS:  9 members  (yeah!)  

FHS:  4 members,   DHS:  3 members. 

Also:  FHS Advisor Zinab Z.; Dennis P. 

with his Mustang and Rebecca Menzel. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember Foundation 14?  They spoke at our Kiwanis meeting.   They Help Veterans Ride!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

GOD BLESS The Clean-up Crew.  The last to leave.  Kudos to Don Killion for dragging the peanut 

wagon through the majority of the parade, then working the clean-up, as well.  Thank you Richard, 

Renea, Don, Norm, Sherrie and Peggie for staying until the Very End!     Renea’s car was jam packed 

with bags of peanuts at the end of the day; crazy!   Hoping for more Volunteers NEXT YEAR! 



.   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Let’s not forget our fellow Kiwanians or their family 

members who have been going through incredible 

health issues, some we cannot even imagine. Keep 

them in your thoughts and prayers, send a note or make 

a call. They would love to know we care!  

  
Kiwanis Spouses:  
 Bonnie Greenwell 
 Sandy Hay 
 Pat Kiroff 
 Rosemarie Stanish 
 
Please SEND ANYCORRECTIONS OR UPDATES 

to the Newsletter writer. 

 

 

TREASURER Al’s Report  

 

May 3 

24 Members and 17 guests  

50/50 –  Skip A.  $20 

ACE game  - ROGER F. WINS IT! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LUCKY DOG!!!  Gotta Play to Win!!! 

 

 

Newsletter Writer 

  Peggie  Pedenelli 

Don Dodge – Memorial Service  
Saturday, June 18 

Gathering and Fellowship 10am 

Service 11am 

where 
First Presbyterian Church of Plymouth 

701 Church Street, Plymouth, Michigan   48170 

 

Clara arranged for a simple repast to follow in the 

church fellowship hall.   

Welcome to join us in wishing dad fair winds and 

following seas on his journey.  Sent by:   Delf Dodge 

 

A LITTLE HELP NEEDED!  SEE BELOW! 
 

Surplus Food Distribution – County/City program 

Monday, June 13, 2022 
All you retired guys and gals, we need a few extra 

hands on June 13 to help push carts carrying 3 bags 

full of canned/dried goods to cars at the Senior 

Center.   9:00 to 12:00.   There’s Cookies! 

See or call Peggie  

 Save the Date! 
MICHIGAN DISTRICT 

CONVENTION 2022 

August 26-28, 2022 

Bay City Michigan - Doubletree Hotel  

REGISTRATION for the 2022 MI 

Convention has started.  If you’re going, 

Register and get your hotel NOW! 

 

DID YOUMAIL YOUR RAFFLE 

TICKETS IN?  Bring them to the meeting 

if you aren’t planning to send them back 

…. Thanks. 

 


